Parent Council Meeting held September 16th /2024

Part 1:

Welcome, Prayer and Approval

Call to order @ 6:06pm by Lauren Unrau

Attendance: Ed Kucy (Principal), Nancy Morgan (Assistant Principal), Marysia Waritsky, Andrea Minarchi,
Stephanie Spilchak(Staff), Lauren Unrau, Charlene Zacharuk, Jeff MacDonald, Jesse Palsitt, Randa Rempel, Nicole
Hartley, Crystal Bestilny, Kelsey Stanton and Ciara Stickle

Welcome and Opening Prayer by Lauren Unrau

Treaty Acknowledgement by Andrea Minarchi

Introductions by All

Approval of meeting minutes June 34/2024 - Approved by Marysia Waritsky/ Lauren Unrau2nd
Approval of agenda September 16t/2024 - Approved by Marysia Waritsky/ Lauren Unrau2"d
Part 2: School Updates

Staff Updates by Nancy Morgan and Stephanie Spilchak- See attached document for a copy

Administration Report by Ed Kucy

- Welcomed everyone and is very excited for the new year.

- Meet the staff went well and we had a good turnout.

- Shout out to Parent Council for having a table set up.

- Asphaltis done; EICS had to make some changes but covered the $4 to 5k to fix what was needed.

- Waiting on last 2 backboards to be put up. Pac covered the stencils and the kids are very happy with it all.

- 270 Students this year from k to 8.

- Meet the staff next year will be day before school starts and students can bring all supplies that evening.

- Newest EA this year is Chelsey Stewart, we have 3 part time and 1 fulltime. All part time EA’s are to cover
all the literacy classes.

- School wants to schedule for the year meeting dates.

- Catholic Education Mass is @OLPH Oct 20t"/2024 start at 10:30a.m.

- We were asked if we can share with STT the clean up/ serving that day.

- Mrs. Lukie has asked to have the school support her wish list for the music program and instruments
needing repairs.

- Sponsorship was suggested to help cover costs by Jeff. This will be tabled until list is seen.

- Any sponsorship can be paid to EICS to be given to Holy Redeemer if needing a receipt.

- If no receipt is needed Holy Redeemer can be paid directly.

- PAC suggested this to come from the Assurance plan.

- Mrs. Lukie items money amounts are above the assurance plan amount.

- PAC will get the wish list sent and we will go over what we can help with.

- Cross country running club was brought up. Students are notified through announcements and parents
the SMore to be able to sign up. This is how clubs will be brought up for the school.

- Volleyball, Basketball and Badminton is gr 7/8 and will have gr 6 be “red shirts” to be a part of practice or
needed for games.

District Updates- No Trustee was present



-Newest Trustee is Ted Pasyk and he will attend in the future
Stephanie Spilchak Kinder Teacher Introduced Herself
- Sheis very proud to teach at holy redeemer and loves teaching the nature/ regular kindergarten class.

Meeting Adjourned @6:33p.m



